
JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
P.O. BOX 518 -NOLENSVILLE, TN 37135      776-2339

WEB PAGE:  www.jenkinscp.org.  E-MAIL ADDRESS:  jenkinscp@yahoo.com.
LARRY GUIN, PASTOR     PASTOR’S CELL 668-5236     CHURCH FAX:  776-3520

LARRY GUIN, PASTOR                      TERESA SHULER, WORSHIP LEADER 8:00 AM
PEGGY DONEGAN, MUSIC LEADER                                 LEWIS JUSTIS, WORSHIP LEADER 10:15 AM
JULIE BIRDSONG, MUSIC DIRECTOR                                                      MELANIE STAUDT, PIANIST

ORDER OF THE SERVICE
DECEMBER 5, 2004                          SECOND SUNDAY IN ADVEMT                               COLOR: VIOLET
Our purpose is to glorify God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, by sharing Jesus, as Savior and
Lord and helping people trust Him through WORSHIP, CHRISTIAN EDUCATION, OUTREACH,
FELLOWSHIP, and SERVICE TO OTHERS.

WE GATHER IN JESUS NAME
PRELUDE, LIGHTING OF THE CANDLES

“WE ENTER INTO GOD’S GATES WITH THANKSGIVING 
                                               AND INTO HIS COURTS WITH PRAISE”          from Psalms 100

WE SHARE COMMON CONCERNS
WELCOME, RECOGNIZING FIRST TIME VISTORS  
*ANNOUNCEMENTS – SEE BULLETIN INSERTS 
*RITUAL OF REGISTRATION – 
Please sign the attendance register and pass it to other people in the pew with you.  
PRAYER/PRAISE REQUESTS 
(Write on pew card AND place in offering plate to be added to insert next week)
NOMINATION OF ELDERS

WE PAUSE FOR A MOMENT OF SILENT PRAYER BEFORE WE BEGIN
OUR WORSHIP OF GOD   (PLEASE BOW YOUR HEADS)

“WE OFFER PRAISE TO GOD”
CHORAL OPENING (10:15)    “Emmanuel”

CALL TO WORSHIP                
         (We are here to give glory and honor and praise to God our heavenly Father and 
          Jesus our Savior through song, prayer, giving, speaking, hearing and responding.)

Leader: Welcome one another as Christ has welcomed you.
Rejoice with one another and praise God’s name.

ALL: “All Glory to the Lord”
                

*HYMN OF PRAISE                           “The Advent of Our God”                
No. 120

*PRAYER OF PRAISE AND ADORATION          
*THE LORD’S PRAYER               UNISON

WE EXPRESS OUR FAITH IN GOD
STATEMENT OF FAITH--IN UNISON    “The Apostles’ Creed”                               No. 716
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GLORIA PATRI  No. 622

CAROL MEDLEY                 “The First Noel” No. 136
       “O Little Town of Bethlehem” N0. 141
      “Good Christian Men, Rejoice” No. 151

SPECIAL MUSIC (10:15)                                                Solo by Julie Lucks

CHILDREN’S TIME  (10:15)
Andrea Barnes

(Children may leave for Children’s Church)

WE CELEBRATE THE SACRAMENTS OF THE LORD’S SUPPER
WORDS OF INSTITUTION
INVITATION TO THE TABLE
PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING
OFFERING THE BREAD & CUP
COMMUNION OF THE PEOPLE

WE EXPRESS THANKS TO GOD
OFFERTORY SENTENCE               Galatians 5:13-14 NIV
        “You, my brothers, were called to be free.  But do not use your freedom to indulge the sinful
nature; rather, serve one another in love.  The entire law is summed up in a single command:
“Love your neighbor as yourself.”
OFFERTORY
*THE DOXOLOGY (No. 625) and PRESENTATION OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERINGS

WE HEAR GOD’S WORD
SCRIPTURE LESSON                Matthew 28:18, 19, 20 NIV
SERMON                                  “The Missionary”                Larry
Guin, Pastor
 

WE RESPOND TO GOD’S   WORDS
*HYMN                                           “Go, Tell It on the Mountain” No. 138

WE GO FORTH SERVING GOD
*BENEDICTION – (Blessing)    
*CHORUS (10:15) No.156                      “Child of Love”
*PASSING THE BLESSING
*POSTLUDE

*PLEASE STAND WHERE THIS MARK APPEARS
**EVERYONE PLEASE REGISTER, PLEASE PASS PAD TO LATE COMERS AND 
ASK THEM TO REGISTER.  PLEASE MAKE SURE ANY NEWCOMERS SIGN THE LIST.

WELCOME  ** A very SPECIAL WELCOME is extended to each of you who are 
visiting with us today.  We appreciate you being here. We trust this will be a meaningful
experience for you. Do come again.    
 



10:15 am – We have childcare available for Infants to age 2 and Toddlers 2 to 4.
We also have Children’s Church for 5th grade and younger. (Children remain in sanctuary
through the children’s message.)  Children stay in regular worship on Sundays when we do
not have Children’s Church, such as when we celebrate communion or on days we have special
programs.        
INFANT / TODDLER NURSERY: Mandy England
LAST SUNDAY ATTENDANCE: Worship: 8am – 42; 10:15 – 70   * Sunday School - 70
DUTY ELDER FOR THIS WEEK: December 5 – 11 ** Julie Bomar
DUTY ELDER FOR NEXT WEEK: December 12 – 18 ** Pete Francescon

THIS WEEK DECEMBER 5, 2004
TODAY Second Sunday in Advent

8:00 & 10:15 Worship Services – Elder Nominations & Communion  
9:00 am Sunday School / Children’s Play Practice
4:00 pm Christian Education Meeting
4:00 pm Jr. High Play Rehearsal
4:30-6:30 pm Children’s Christmas Play Practice
5:00 pm Building & Grounds & Evangelism & Mission Ed. Meeting
5:30 pm Cantata / Choir Practice (Check)
6:00 pm Session Meeting
7:00 pm Sr. High 

MONDAY            7:00 pm Aerobics
TUESDAY 6:00 am Men at Prayer

9:00 am-2 pm Mother’s Day Out
7:00 pm Young Adults Christmas Party @ Spicer’s  

WEDNESDAY Retirees’ Outing
5:00 pm Children’s Christmas Play Practice
6:00 pm Dinner (Last One This Year)
6:30 pm Jr. & Sr. High
7:00 pm Adult Bible Study

THURSDAY 9:00 am-2 pm Mother’s Day Out
NEXT SUNDAY      8:00 & 10:15 am Worship Services –Elder Election & Christmas Cantata 

9:00 am  Sunday School (Children’s Play Practice)
5:00 pm “Putting Christ Back in Christmas” 
6:00 pm “Three Wise Men and a Baby”

HAPPY DECEMBER BIRTHDAY TO: John David Robertson on the 7th; Jean Fast 
And Tracy Spicer on the 9th; Reagan Hardy and Sara Strasser on the 10th;  
Tiffany Clemons on the 11th
HAPPY WEDDING ANNIVERSARY TO: Rusty and Karen Hawkins on the 9th

Children’s Christmas Play Practice Schedule – 
     Sunday, December 5 - 4:30 to 6:30 pm ** (Dress rehearsal & dinner provided)
Wednesday, December 8 – 5pm (If you plan to eat dinner, be sure to turn in RSVP) 
    Sunday, December 12 – during Sunday School 9-10 am



This is the Advent season and we refer to it all as being the Christmas 
    season.  It is a joyous time of bright lights, seeing old friends, 
      greeting in a special way, doing special things for those we love, 
       getting together with families, eating too much.  However you 
         celebrate the season make your celebration one of the ONE who 

is the Reason for the Season. 

Matthew 28
18Then Jesus came to them and said, "All authority in heaven and
on earth has been given to me. 19Therefore go and make disciples
of all nations, baptizing them in[1] the name of the Father and of
the Son and of the Holy Spirit, 20and teaching them to obey
everything I have commanded you. And surely I am with you
always, to the very end of the age." 

READER:  THE WORD OF GOD – FOR THE PEOPLE OF GOD
PEOPLE:   PRAISE BE TO GOD

ELDER ELECTION ** 
Today we will present the nominees from the session which are Paul Campbell, Teresa Justis
and Charles Strasser and receive additional nominations from the floor.  (please have the
permission of anyone you plan to nominate).   The election will be on December 12 at both
services.      
See your Confession of Faith 2.70, 2.90 and 4.0.  1 Timothy 3, Titus 1  

         List names on cards in pews and place in the offering plate.  In order to keep our 
       Prayer List current, we will leave names on for four weeks at a time.  If a name has
       been removed and you wish to add them back on, please feel free to contact the 
       7office and/or list names(s) on cards in pews and place in offering plate. 

11/02 Loraine McMahon
       (MDO mom)
Rose Tidwell
11/07 Joyce Barnes
       (Mother of Larry Barnes)
Praise*Jeff Russell  (nephew
of  Jimmy & Freida Banniza)
Praise *Bobby Russell
          (father of Jeff Russell)
Joyce Lovelace
James Collins
        (Kristi McArthurs father)
Terry Thompson
    (friend of Mary Beth Roland)
Leslie Hughes
      (niece of Mary Beth)
Garret Scales

11/14 “Christian” (child from
    Carver Hardisons preschool)
Ruth Loader
   (Mother of Teresa Bell)
Sallye & George Bohanan
       (parents of Phyllis Mattox)
Residents of Meadowlark
       Sub. In Brentwood
Bill Tucker
   (father of Randy Tucker)
Knoop Family (Rlippy’s)
Adam Lanning
   (Brother of Lisa Rippy)
Amy Stevens 
Nathan Quinn 
Elizabeth Harris

Those Traveling
Fran Leeper
11/21 Kay Henderson  
Gloria Shepherd    
Family of Hazel Dancer
     (mother of Tommy Jobe)
11/22  
Family of Ima Thompson
Family of Jesse Harris
11/28 Joyce Thomas
Family of Terri Day’s Dad
Unnamed Prayer Requests

 



Especially remember this week Sam & Nancy Suddarth, Dave & Jo England, John Rippy and
Kim Glasscock as they participate in the Mission Trip to Florida.

Remember those who are homebound or in Nursing Homes
Remember in prayer Our Nation, Our Leaders, and Our Loved Ones

Pray for troops at home and abroad and their family members and loved ones.

Christmas Cantata
As we lift glory to God through music in celebration of the 
season,make plans to attend our choirs’ performance of 
“Emmanuel, Celebrating Heaven’s Child” on December 12th.

Youth and Children’s Christmas PlaYs
Our youth have written their own Christmas play this year!  They have taken a familiar
storyline and added an important message.  Come see “Putting Christ Back in
Christmas” at 5:00pm next Sunday, December 12.

(If you are able, kindly provide a donation of cookies for the intermission.  Thanks!)

After refreshments and intermission, the children will present “Three Wise Men and a
Baby” at 6:00 pm.  You’re sure to enjoy this story of the Magi with a musical twist.

Christmas Eve Communion
December 24 th from 5:00 – 7:30 pm

Come as families, individuals or groups.  Come to the sanctuary for a time of
reflection, meditation and prayer.  When your group is ready, assemble around
the Communion Table for Scripture, comments, partaking the Sacrament
representing Christ’s body and blood, and prayer.  Return to the pew or depart.

Daily Bread Devotionals for December * January * February 04-05 are now available. 

Events for Jenkins C. P. Youth
Sunday, December 5 6:00 pm Jr. High Christmas Play Rehearsal

7:00 pm Sr. High Bible Study
Wed., December 8 6:00 pm Dinner

6:30 pm Jr. High Christmas Play Practice
(Dress rehearsal; bring costume)

7:00 pm Sr. High Activity
Friday, December 10 7:00 pm Jr. High Lock-in –Bring $15.00 for activities.

“Chaperones Needed”
Saturday, December 11 6:00 pm  Sr. High Progressive Dinner –Meet at Church to

go to various homes for a holiday feast.  If you would like to 
help prepare some part of the meal, contact Susan.



Sunday,  December 12 4:00 pm  Jr. High arrive at church
5:00 / 6:00 pm Youth & Children’s Christmas Plays

No Youth December 19 & 26 due to Christmas Holiday.  
Regular scheduled Jr. and Sr. youth meeting will resume on January 2, 2005.
  
Mark your Calendar – Jr. High trip to Laguna Beach, Florida ** April 14 – 17, 2005.

mark Your Calendars – dates to note

Due to Christmas Activities; Committees & Session will meet today.
COMMITTEE MEETINGS – Christian Education          4:00 p.m.
Building & Grounds, and Evangelism & Missions Education      5:00 p.m.
SESSION MEETING  at          6:00 p.m.

Retirees Outing Wednesday, December 8th  * Call Kathleen for details.

Men’s Fellowship Breakfast ** Saturday, December 18, at 7:45 a.m.
Dave England was elected the new president for 2004-05.  
All men are invited to attend.  The more the merrier.

We have an updated “active” phone list now available.  You may pick one up
from office, table in Narthex, or table in hallway of Christian Ed Building. If you
find incorrect information, kindly advise Joyce in office.  Thanks.

sPeCial Christmas ProjeCts -GraCeWorks

Jenkins Church plans to participate again this year in the Graceworks’ Christmas food box
program for some of the needy in Williamson County.  We will have the list soon.  

You can also help with the Manger Christmas program.  You can provide gifts (unwrapped, new
toys and/or house hold items), for all ages but especially “teens” (boys) and Seniors.  Enclosed
you will find a suggestion list, and there is one posted on board outside of pastors office.  If you
need more information, contact John Rippy or Melanie Staudt.

          We will order poinsettias to decorate our sanctuary on 
        December 12th and 19th. You may purchase one in honor 
        or in memory of someone to the glory of God.  The cost is 
          $9.00 per plant.  You may mark your check “poinsettia” or put your 
          money in an envelope and write “poinsettia” on the outside and drop in 
         offering plate or give it to Susan Dornan, assistant Treasurer. 

The poinsettias may be taken home with you on December 19th after the
morning worship service, or leave it until after the Christmas Eve evening
communion services.
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
--
**RSVP     Wednesday, December 8 - 6:00 PM –

DINNER WILL BE PROVIDED AND OPEN TO ALL!!!  (Freewill Offering) 



TO PREPARE ENOUGH FOOD, LET US   KNOW IF YOU WILL BE ATTENDING THE SUPPER  
Chicken Noodle Soup, Grilled Cheese, Crackers, Salad & Dessert

ADULTS __________     CHILDREN  ___________
SIGN YOUR NAME  _____________________________________________________

LAST WED. NIGHT DINNER THIS YEAR
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JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
FOR THE GLORY OF GOD THE FATHER, SON, AND HOLY SPIRIT

P.O. Box 518
Nolensville, TN  37135
Phone 776-2339 
Fax 776-3520 

www.jenkinscp.org
E-MAIL: Church: jenkinscp@yahoo.com

Pastor: lguin43@hotmail.com

December 2004 Newsletter
WORSHIP SERVICES: 8 & 10:15
a.m.

SUNDAY SCHOOL: 9 a.m.

COMMUNION SUNDAY
December 5, both worship services.

ELDER NOMINATIONS
December 5 during both worship
services.

ELDER ELECTIONS
December 12 during both worship
services.

COMMITTEE MEETINGS
Christian Education, Dec 5, 4 p.m.
Building & Grounds, Evangelism &
Mission Education, Dec 5, 5 p.m.
Outreach, call of chairman

November Attendance
11/7 11/14 11/21 11/28

Sunday
School 90 89 114

8:00 a.m.
Worship 59 52 90 46

10:15 a.m.
Worship 93 94 128 70

Offerings in November
Regular
Offering

Special
Offering

Building
Fund

11/07 5230.15 240.00
11/14 2883.96 312.00 1595.00
11/21 3555.00 619.88 645.25
11/28 2086.00 156.00 491.15
Budget

/week 3532.00 730.00
Praise God for your faithfulness in attendance and

giving.

“For unto you is born this day in the city
of David a Saviour, which is Christ the
Lord.  (KJV)  Luke 2:11

From the Pastor:

Friend Day 2004
How would you evaluate FRIEND DAY 2004 at Jenkins Church?  40 visitors in

the two services, with many who had been absent returning.  Sounds like success to
me.

Thanks to all of you who invited friends and prayed and were present to welcome
your friends and worship with them.  Thanks to all of you FRIENDS who worship
with us on FRIEND DAY 2004.

Friend Day 2004 showed us our potential when we put our mind to reaching out
to the unchurched in Jesus' name.  

Follow-up is  so  important.    The long-term results depend  on  our  follow-up.
Thank your friend for coming with you on Friend day.   Invite them again.  Pray for
them.   Look around for other friends who are not in church and   Invite them to
church with you.

Let's fill every pew at Jenkins church.
LG

Attendance
This is a tongue-in-cheek article but  may contain some good points.   It  came

about 5 a.m. one morning after a good night's sleep. I called some church members
who had not attended worship services in some time and asked them to be with us on
Friend Day.  They did what I asked and seemed happy that I had called them.  That
made me to think that maybe, just maybe, we need an attendance police or  truant
officer for church.   

That person or persons would call those who have been absent and invite them
back.    Carrying this a little further, I began to wonder if I, as pastor, should be the
chief officer or if someone in the church would like that job.  Or maybe we could find
someone outside the  church who would do  it  for  us.   Maybe the elders could be
assistant attendance officers.   And maybe the Sunday school  teachers could  work
under them.   

I did hear of one church that sent out elders to the absent members’ homes with a
tape of the previous Sunday's sermon and a tape player.  The elders would gather the
family together who had been absent and play the tape for them.   I don't think that I
want to go that far, but maybe we should be more diligent in reaching out to those who
are absent from worship for some time.  

Do you know some member who has not been present for worship for a Sunday or
two or three?   Give them a call.  They may think that they are not wanted.  

Hey, this is not so tongue-in-cheek after all.  The more I write the better the idea
sounds. Let’s do it, but without the truant officers or attendance police (that was the
tongue-in-cheek part  anyway), but  with everybody taking on  the  responsibility of
checking on the absent ones just to let them know that we miss them and want them to
be with us when we worship and that Jesus is honored when they gather with fellow
Christians to worship him..  

Yes, I believe this is a serious article.
Larry Guin

(The family I called gave me permission to mention that I had called them.)  
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Elder Election
There will be called meetings of the congregation at the

beginning of the morning worship services on December 5 and
12.  The purpose of the meetings is to elect three persons to
serve  three-year terms as  elder.   They will fill  the  vacancy
created when Julie Bomar, John Rippy, and James Sharpton
complete  their  term.   Nominees from the  session  are  Paul
Campbell, Teresa Justis, and Charles Strasser.

We  will  present  the  nominees  from  the  session,  and
receive additional nominations from the floor on December 5
at the beginning of both services.  (Please have the permission
of anyone you plan  to nominate.)  The  election will be  on
December 12 at both services.      

Web Page
Jenkins has a web page at www.jenkinscp.org.  This is a great
tool for staying in touch with your church family.

The  Sermon Archives section lets  you listen to
any sermon (early or  late worship service) since
the web page went live in June.  The sermon is
available  immediately after  the worship service.

This is an excellent way to stay in touch if you miss a worship
service during this holiday season. 

The Newsletters and Bulletins sections lets
you  access  any  newsletter  or  bulletin.   The
bulletin will be available on Friday before the
Sunday  worship  service.   Enhance  your
worship experience by reviewing and praying
over the bulletin prior to worship.

The  Member's  Page gives  you
access to an area of the web page
that  is  just  for  members  and
friends  of  Jenkins.   When  you
select this page you will be asked
to  enter  a  “User  name”  and
“Password”.  Enter the name and
password  documented  in  the
printed version of the newsletter.

Once in the Member’s Page, you will have access to the phone
calling list as well as detailed prayer bulletins and other useful
information.

Thank You
Many thanks to everyone who helped to make the Sleigh

Bells Bazaar and BBQ such a huge success.  The total funds
raised  after expenses is  $5,062.   This  will  be  added to  the
church building fund.

The  Bazaar  was  truly  an  event  where  there  were
possibilities for everyone to participate.  Thank you to all for
giving  of  their  time,  talents,  energy  and  prayers.   It  was
because of the combined efforts of everyone that made this
bazaar successful and a celebration of the birth of Christ.

In His service,
Becky Leonard
Bazaar Chair

Special thanks to Becky for chairing this year’s bazaar.  We at
Jenkins appreciate all the hours and hard work she devoted to
making it so successful.

Jenkins C.P. Youth
Jr. High
Wednesdays
December 1 & 8
Dinner 6:00pm
Play Rehearsal 6:30pm (These will be dress rehearsals, bring
all costumes.)

Sundays
December 5 - 4:00pm Play Rehearsal
December 12 - Christmas Play - Arrive at the church by
4:00pm.

Friday, December 10th - beginning at 7:00pm - Jr. High
Lock-in.  Bring $15.00 for night's activities.  Chaperones
needed.

Mark your Calendar - Jr. High trip to Laguna Beach,
Florida, April 14-17, 2005.  Look for trip packets in January.
(We will leave after school on Thursday, April 14th.
Williamson County Schools are out Friday, April 15th.)

Sr. High
Wednesdays
December 1 & 8
Dinner 6:00pm
Activity 6:30pm

Sundays
December 5 - Youth at 7:00pm
December 12 - Come support our Jr. High in their Christmas
Play!

Saturday, December 11th - Progressive Dinner beginning at
6:00pm.  Meet at church to go to various homes for a holiday
feast.  If you would like to help prepare some part of the meal,
please contact Susan Groce.

No Youth December 19 & 26 due to Christmas Holiday.
Regular scheduled youth meetings will resume on January 2,
2005!



Birthdays and Anniversaries
HAPPY  DECEMBER  BIRTHDAY  TO:  Jo
England and Bryce Allemore on the 1st; Ashley
Ball  and  Richard  Woodroof  on  the  3rd;  Kirk
Donegan; Adam Helton on the 4th; John David
Robertson on the 7th; Michelle Graham on the

8th; Jean Fast and Tracy Spicer on the 9th; Sara Strasser and
Reagan  Hardy  on  the  10th;  Tiffany Clemons  on  the  11th;
David Seeman on the 12th; Pam Cammuse on the 17th; Josh
Clemons on the 18th; Daniel Perry and John Waggoner on the
19th;  Jacob  Baker  and  Drew Robertson  on  the  22nd;  Kim
Hardison and Dan Noel on the 23rd; Brad Bondanza on the
25th; Rachel Robertson on the 27th; Gus Olivares on the 30th;
Matt Thomas on the 31st. 

HAPPY  WEDDING  ANNIVERSARY  TO:  Rusty
and Karen Hawkins on the 9th; John and Fran Leeper on the
15th; Don and Sheila Geary on the 21st; Steve and Julie Lucks
on the 27th; J T and Myrtle Freudenthal on the 29th.

Condolences
We at Jenkins Church extend our Christian sympathy to

those who have lost loved ones:
The family of Margaret Post.  Margaret was a member of

Jenkins Church and was the mother of Susan Dornan and Billy
Post, Sr.  She passed away on October 26.  Funeral services
were held on October 29 in Nashville.

The family of Jesse Harris.  Brother Harris was a retired
Cumberland  Presbyterian  minister  and  was  the  husband  of
Elizabeth  Harris.   He  died  on  November  22,  and  funeral
services were held on November 24 in Nashville.

We pray for God’s comfort for these families at this time.

Thank you for all the food, flowers and cards sent during
our loss of our mother, Margaret Post.    She loved Jenkins
Church.  Every act of kindness was appreciated very much.

In Christian love, 
Steve, Susan, Russ & Andrew Dornan

and the Post Family

Congratulations to:
Dave  Turko,  who  celebrated  30  years  of  service  with

General Motors in October.
Jessica  Haywood,  who graduated  October  15th  with an

Associate in Science Degree.
Terri Allemore, who graduates from MTSU on December

18th with a Bachelor of Science Degree.
Steve  Allemore Sr.,  who graduates  from AIU  with an

Associate  in  Business  Administration  &  Management  on
December 18 and who will continue with his studies.

Directory Reminder
Make sure you have checked your church mailbox to pick

the proof you would like to use in the Photo Directory. We
need replies by mid-December. 

Calling Kind Hearts!!!
 As  you enjoy God's  blessings and  the  holiday season,

please join the Unity class in sending cards of encouragement
and/or  Christmas cards  to  cancer  patient  Kaye Henderson. 
Kaye is in her early forties and has stage 4 colon cancer.  She
recently found out the intensive chemo she's undergoing isn't
working  and  the  cancer  has  spread  to  her  liver.  Her
youngest son is in high school and her wish is to live to see
him graduate from high school in the spring.  Her aunt is a
Graceworks volunteer and requested our assistance to show
Kaye that other Christians care for her, and are praying for her
and her family.  Please send your prayers and good wishes to:

Kaye Henderson
5117 Red Stag Road
Roanoke, VA  24014

Special Christmas Projects for Graceworks
Jenkins Church plans to participate again this year in the

Graceworks’  Christmas food  box  program for  some of  the
needy in Williamson County.  Would your family, your class,
your circle, etc., like to fill a basket and/or deliver?  Baskets
cost  between  $65  to  $85  each  when  all  listed  items  are
purchased.  

You can also help with the Manger Christmas program.
You can provide gifts (unwrapped, new toys and/or household
items), for all ages but especially teenage BOYS.   Questions?
Need  more  information?   Contact  John  Rippy  or  Melanie
Staudt.

TORM Update
We are not currently collecting printed religious materials

for TORM.  This program has been put on hold by the sponsor
for the time being.  Please keep this outreach in your prayers.  

Operation Christmas Child
Jenkins  Church  collected  45  boxes  for  Operation

Christmas Child.  Thanks to Carole Guin for delivering them
to the local drop-off center.

Love Loaf Program
Thanks to  everyone who participated  in the  Love Loaf

program.  Fifty  percent  of  the  money collected  goes  to  the
Myanmar Children’s Project, 25% goes to CP denomination
outreach projects, and 25% stays at Jenkins for local outreach.
If you haven’t returned your Love Loaf, you still have time.
We  will  be  announcing  the  total  collected  sometime  in
December.

Poinsettias
We will order  poinsettias to decorate  our

sanctuary on  December  12th  and  19th.  You
may purchase  one  in  honor  or  in  memory of
someone to the glory of God.  The cost is $9.00 per
plant.   You may mark your check “poinsettia” or  put  your
money in an envelope and write “poinsettia” on the outside
and drop in offering plate or give it to Susan Dornan, Assistant
Treasurer. 

The poinsettias may be taken home with you on December
19th after the morning worship service, or left until after the
Christmas Eve evening communion services.



Join Us In Celebration
Christmas Eve Communion

December 24th from 5:00 – 7:30 pm
Come as families,  small groups or large groups.   Come to the
sanctuary for a time of reflection, meditation and prayer.  When
your group is ready, assemble around the Communion Table for
Scripture,  comments,  partaking  the  Sacrament  representing
Christ’s body and blood, and prayer.  Return to the pew or depart.
(Contact  the  pastor  if  you  would  like  to  receive  communion
earlier or later in the evening.)

Youth and Children’s Christmas Plays
Our youth have written their own Christmas play this year!

They have  taken  a  familiar storyline and  added  an  important
message.  Come see “Putting Christ Back in Christmas” at 5:00
p.m. on Sunday, December 12.  

After refreshments and intermission, the children will present
“Three Wise Men and a Baby” at 6:00 p.m.  You’re sure to enjoy
this story of the Magi with a musical twist.

Christmas Cantata Presentation
The choir will present a special Christmas Music program,

the  cantata,  “Emmanuel,  Celebrating  Heaven’s  Child”,  on
Sunday, December 12, during both the 8:00 and 10:15 worship
services.  

Mark Your Calendars!
Women’s Ministry
Our CPWM meeting will be Wednesday, December 1. We will
be making Christmas gift bags as our outreach project as well as
having our Christmas party.  All women of the church are invited
to join us.

Children’s Christmas Play Practice Schedule 
Wednesday, December 1 – 5 p.m., Dinner at 6:00 p.m.
Sunday, December 5 - 4:30 to 6:30 p.m.  Dress rehearsal.  Dinner

provided.
Wednesday, December 8 – 5 p.m., Dinner at 6:00 p.m.
Sunday, December 12 – during Sunday School 9-10 a.m.

Retirees’ Outing
Wednesday, December 8.  Call Kathleen Waggoner for details.

Men’s Fellowship Breakfast
Will meet at 7:45 a.m. on December 18.

 

Jenkins C.P. Church
Larry Guin, Pastor
2501 York Rd., P. O. Box 518
Nolensville, TN  37135

Return Service Requested

EARLY WORSHIP AT 8:00 AM
SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS AT 9:00 A.M.
MORNING WORSHIP AT 10:15 AM

     HOPE TO SEE YOU HERE!!
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